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RSIPF Farewell SIPDP advisor  

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) have farewelled Ms Toni 

Christmas, a Solomon Islands Police Development Program (SIPDP) advisor to the National 

Criminal Investigation Department at the Rove Police Headquarters in Honiara on 26 

September 2019. 

A farewell morning tea was organised with the presentation of certificate of appreciation and 

an RSIPF International Law Enforcement Cooperation Medal to Ms Christmas by the 

Commissioner of Police, Matthew Varley. 

“On behalf of the RSIPF I would to thank you for your high level of commitment and services 

during your two years as advisor to the Crime Portfolio. The certificate presented to you is 

in recognition of your commitment and contribution to the capacity development within the 

RSIPF,” says Commissioner Varley. 

Commissioner Varley told Ms Christmas: “You will be long remembered for your worthy input 

into RSIPF and we sincerely thank you for all your efforts in developing the capacity of the 

Crime Portfolio during your time as advisor. We wish you all the best in your future 

endeavours.”  

Assistant Commissioner Crime and Intelligence, Ian Vaevaso also echoed the same 

sentiments shared by the Commissioner of Police about advisor Toni Christmas. 

//End// 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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